
As part of Transport Scotland’s strategic trunk road management programme, 

Scotland TranServ is proposing to resurface 1.2km of the A737 between 

Roadhead Roundabout and Clerksbridge Toll Roundabout, north of Beith. 

 

The scheme has been rescheduled from an earlier programme, where Scotland 

TranServ identified a number of similar projects in the area following 

consultation with local authorities and key stakeholders. The decision was taken 

to reduce the impact on the traveling public. 

We are now proposing to carry out the works under a full weekend closure of 

the carriageway between -  

8pm on Friday the 13th until 6am on Monday the 16th of September.  

This is necessary in order that we can complete this project as quickly and 

safely as possible. 

 

Additional clearing works are also required prior to the start of resurfacing. In 

order to complete the necessary removal of this vegetation we require two 

overnight closures of the carriageway:  

 

8pm on Wednesday 11th to 6am on Thursday 12th of September 

and 

8pm on Thursday 12th to 6am on Friday 13th of September. 

 

Local diversions will be in place throughout this short programme of works. 

Drivers will be advised to allow plenty of extra time for their journeys. 

 

Please click on the image below for a more detailed version of the proposed 

diversion: 

 

We would advise motorists to check trafficscotland.org, or to follow 

@trafficscotland on Twitter for live updates. 

 

 

https://us20.mailchimp.com/mctx/click?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmy.trafficscotland.org%2F&xid=58ddd09b58&uid=116088066&pool=&subject=
https://us20.mailchimp.com/mctx/click?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Ftrafficscotland&xid=58ddd09b58&uid=116088066&pool=&subject=
https://us20.mailchimp.com/mctx/click?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.scotlandtranserv.co.uk%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2019%2F08%2FA737_North_of_Beith_Proposed_Diversion_Map.pdf&xid=58ddd09b58&uid=116088066&pool=&subject=

